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To:    The Village President and Board of Trustees 
 
From:   Chris Dopkins, P.E., Village Engineer 
 
Re:  Engineering Report – August 2022 Activity 
 
Date:   September 18, 2022 
 

Please allow this memorandum to provide a brief summary of major activity over the past month 
that involves the engineering department: 
 

• Public Works Building:  Waiting for corn to be removed so that site survey can commence 
(corn was out and site was surveyed late last week).      

• South WWTP - Phosphorus Planning:  We presented findings to the Board in July.  As of 
the date of this memorandum we have not fielded questions or concerns from Staff, 
Operations or Trustees.   A resolution formally approving the plan will be presented for 
Board consideration at the September 21st Board meeting. 

• Drainage Checks:  Our office performed drainage reviews of lots in Burled Wood, Concord 
Crossings and Olson Woods subdivisions.   

• Sherman Oaks Drainage Improvements:  Construction of the improvements occurred in 
mid-August.  Project is substantially complete and is functioning well.    

• Park Street Sanitary Sewer Improvements:   We met on site with NICOR representatives 
and Stenstrom.  Field work should be complete before the end of September.   

• Oak Lawn Mobile Home Park:  The Park has connected to the Village’s public water 
system.  We will follow up with the Park in late September to ensure that the well has been 
properly abandoned.    

• NWWTP Permit Application:  The permit renewal application was submitted to IEPA. 

• 2022 Pavement Maintenance Program:  Contractor completed work in early August.  We 
are working with the contractor to finalize quantities and processing of the final pay 
application.    

• 2023 CIP Planning:  DPW Howe and myself have already begun to initiate planning efforts 
for the 2023 Road Improvements.   We think there is opportunity to partner with the County 
on the State Street project which will be beneficial to all parties.   
 


